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We have had yet another busy week in Hannah Ball School, which of course, is not quite over. As I
write this, preparations are under way for our book sale which takes place straight after school. On

Monday KS2 had an assembly all about internet safety. They were very knowledgeable and do know
how to keep themselves safe. Now it's over to you! Our children are excellent users of IT and our job is
to try to keep one step ahead of them, especially where internet safety is concerned. Please see the

tips from the NSPCC which we hope that you find useful.



Our Reception and KS1 children performed their nativity to the school this morning. Mrs. Machinguata
has told me how wonderful it was and how proud the children were to perform it to the rest of the

school. Well done everybody and for our staff team, lead by Mrs Walsh for all of their hard work too. 



At the moment, many of you are concerned about a variety of illnesses that are around, including
scarlet fever and strep A. We have sent some useful information out over the course of the week and
would like to share the latest advice from the UK health security agency with you. This is attached to
the newsletter. If your child is just experiencing cold symptoms, they should still attend school. Please

see the separate attachment for further details.



We have two performances of our Nativity (A Star from Afar) next week and tickets are available
from the office. These performances are on Monday 12th December at 0930 and on Tuesday 13th

December at 1:45 pm. We also have our Christmas DIsco, Christmas meal and jumper day and Y2's
trip to Windsor castle too. 



Please remember that we don't break up until Tuesday 20th December and this will be at the normal

time. Have a lovely weekend everyone. 









Nicholas Hingley







Attendance - information for parents



In the event that your child is unwell, we ask that you contact the school to let us know. To notify us of your child's absence, please use
the email address: office@hannahball.bucks.sch.uk

or phone the school office on 01494 522476 giving your child's name and class and the reason for absence.
This email address is monitored by Mrs Sullivan who deals with daily attendance matters.



Thank you.

 Reception
Our star of the week
is Matei for working

independently in
phonics to write

simple CVC words



 YEAR ONE
Ivor - for his excellent

progress in his work and
particularly his writing

he has been trying
hard! Well done Ivor

 YEAR THREE
The star of the week
in year 3 this week is

C'Jay for his kind
words towards his
peers and for his

concentration and
hard work in all

lessons.

 YEAR FIVE
Domenic - for a

sustained, super attitude
to learning since arriving

and always trying his
best. He is curious and

likes to challenge himself.



 YEAR SIX
Madiha for always

being an excellent role
model and for showing
great leadership skills

.





 YEAR TWO
Somto for reading

with expression and
confidence. Also, he

has been a
fantastic narrator in
our Christmas show.




ATTENDANCE

 YEAR FOUR
- Sana - for taking ownership

and understanding the
importance of reading at home

to an adult and getting her
planner signed. She is now on her
way to achieving her bronze level

in our class reading challenge.



MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS AND STUDENTS

YEAR 2
We have been really busy in Year 2
this week! The children have had

English and Maths assessments, and
they have been working really hard

on them. As well as their
assessments, in English, the children
have been learning new skills that

they can apply to their writing. They
learnt different synonyms that they
can use for the word 'said' and put

these into sentences. They have also
been learning to use different

connectives to extend their
sentences. I look forward to reading
the stories that they write next week

with all their new skills they have
learnt. In Maths, the children have

been comparing number sentences
using the terms 'less than', 'greater
than' and 'equal to'. They have also

been using their knowledge of
addition and subtraction to solve

number problems. The children have
also been working really hard

practising for the Christmas Show.
They are really excited to perform it

for you all next week!



RECEPTION 





YEAR THREE
In English this week we have

been learning all about
persuasive language and

explored how it has been used
in our new text. In Topic we

had a debate on the Roman
invasion's impact on Britain.
This week in Maths we have

been resilient when
subtracting two 3-digit
numbers across a 100. 










Reception have had a busy week learning their
songs for the Christmas Production. You are in
for a real treat and it is a great opportunity to

get into the spirit of Christmas.   Please
purchase your tickets as soon as possible to
be prepared for this very special event.  Can
children please bring a water bottle each day
to school containing fresh water.  It would be
lovely if the children could have a go at doing
their own zips now that the weather is getting

much colder.  We really do encourage the
children to be as independent as possible. 

 Please can we remind you that our soft start
ends at 8.55 am.  School finishes at 3 pm and
again, please collect your child as promptly as

possible as children can find it difficult to
understand when they are the last one on the

carpet and their peers have gone home.   
 Please remember to sign your child's planner
each evening, after listening to them read.   



YEAR FOUR
Year 4 have been working extremely

hard this week completing
assessments for Maths and English,

well done! They have also been busy
exploring and understanding the
features of instructional writing in

English. We have been studying 'How to
make a Witches' Potion' and the
importance of some instructions

having to follow a chronological order.
Next week, the class will be innovating

their own peculiar potion! I can't wait to
read some of these. In Maths we are

almost at the end of our multiplication
and division unit and the class have

been working hard in learning the
different methods to help with their
3,6,9,7,11,and 12 times tables. Please

continue to practice your times tables
daily at home. Well done year 4 for a

great week! 








YEAR SIX
 This week, year 6 have been learning all about

the Blitz and the guidance given to British
citizens at the time. To follow this, year 6 have

been learning about air raids and will be writing
their own set of instructions titled, ‘how to

survive an air raid’ next week in English. In art,
year 6 have been creating some excellent

silhouette paintings based on the blitz. They
look great! In maths, they have been learning

how to multiply and divide fractions by integers.
We began by using pictures to develop their

understanding before moving on and learning
how to calculate the answer procedurally. A

great week year 6, well done! 







YEAR FIVE
This week Year 5 have planned and carried out an

experiment to see which material is the best insulator
to keep food cool for a lunch box. The children

designed how to collect their data, how to test the
materials and used scientific equipment to measure
the temperature and the time taken. We have started

to investigate Egypt as a tourist destination in
preparation for our hot write, taking into account the

different audiences of different holiday brochures
(families, retired people, people on their honeymoon)
which has guided their research focus. I can't wait to
see what they produce! Domenic - for a sustained,
super attitude to learning since arriving and always
trying his best. He is curious and likes to challenge

himself.









INFORMATION!!

Year 5 will be having an Egyptian day on the 16th of December where they can dress up. We will be
doing some writing, art, using hieroglyphs and learning about Tutenkhamun. (Costume ideas

could be -  mummy, Egyptologist, Pharoah, builder, farmer, artisan etc)

SOLD OUT



Winter HAF Camps have opened up for the Buckinghamshire area. 



This is a camp which is free of charge for those in receipt of free school meal. Children eligible
will receive a meal while they are there and also have the opportunity to participate in all the

games and activities available.



You are eligible to attend up to four sessions over the week. 



Please note you will need your unique HAF code (available on food voucher letters)to be able to
book this. We will not be able to take any bookings with without the code. If you have not

received this you will need to speak with Buckinghamshire council. 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
  Date   Event   Who?  

  December 2022

Monday 12th December Nativity 'A star from afar 9.30am Rec, YR1 & YR2

Tuesday 13th December Nativity ' A start from afar' 1.45pm Rec, YR1 & Yr2

Tuesday 13th December Hannah Ball Christmas Disco 5pm-6.30pm Whole School

Wednesday 14th December Christmas Jumper  & Chrismas Dinner Day Whole School

Thursday 15th December Christmas Art Day Rec, YRS,1,3,4,5,6

Thurs 15th December Trip to Windsor Castle Year 2

Friday 16th December Egyptian Day Year 5

Friday 16th December Christmas Art Day Year 2

Tues 20th December Last day of term (Normal finish time)  Whole school



  Date

  
Event   Who?

January 2023 

Wed 4th January   INSET Day – School Closed   Whole School  

Thur 5th January Start of Spring Term –School Opens  Whole School  

Fri 27th January Aylesbury Waterside Theatre trip Year 4

February 2023 

Fri 10th February   End of half term (Normal finish time) Whole School 

Mon 20th February  Start of half term – School Opens Whole School 

March 2023

Fri 31st March  End of Spring Term (Normal finish time) Whole School 

April 2023

 Mon 17th April INSET DAY – School closed Whole School 

Tues 18th April Start of Summer term – School Opens Whole School 

May 2023

Mon 8th – Thur 11th May SATS WEEK  Year 6  

Fri 26th May   End of half term (Normal finish time)  Whole School  

June 2023

Mon 5th June INSET DAY – School Closed  Whole School 

  Tues 6th June Start of half term – School Opens Whole School  

July 2023  

  Tues 4th July Transition day Whole School   

Wed 5th July   Transition day Whole School

Fri 21st July End of Summer Term (Timings tbc) Whole School 

September 2023  

Mon 4th September Start of Autumn Term (tbc) Whole School 


